From: Jilt Henry I

Sent: 07 February 2023 19:14

To: Planning Planning

Subject: Comment Planning Application 2022/4423P
Follow Up Flag: Follow up

Flag Status: Completed

| write in relation to the planning application for 56-58 Fortune Green Road.

| would like to register objection to the proposed area to seat 30 occupants outdoors.

This will be obtrusive and the proposed type of coverings do not appear like it will be good quality.

There does not appear to be mention of opening hours - given the area is residential, and the history

of the Shisha bar/cafe that was shut down in 2014, | would hope that hours would be limited to early
evening.

There should be an agreement on waste disposal as the council policy currently is that people leave their
rubbish

by the black post on the corner by this property. There is often large amounts of rubbish/flytipping - there
should be a provision agreed for this business to have a specific waste management policy - the size of the
proposed extension would also narrow the area to the footpath where the rubbish is left, this already
causes issue for pedestrians having to walk around it, they would end up possibly having to go on the road
if this rubbish site remains and the outdoor area is approved.

The previous Shisha/Cafe caused issue with customer parking in the area on the footpaths etc and late
night noise.

If this applicant is proposing a Shisha it should be Refused due to the problems that would arise as before.

Regards,
Please redact my persona details and email.
Jill Henry

I
NW6 1EH



